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STATEMENT FROM THE VILLAGE OF ROSEVILLE
"WATER TANK LEAK IN ROSEVILLE"

October 3, 2024

During a recent inspection of our underground water storage tank on Old State Rd a
small leak (seepage) was detected. Upon further inspection with a camera inside the
tank, one large crack was discovered. The tank also has visual signs of leaks from the
calcium buildup on the outside walls.

This storage tank holds approximately 160,000 gallons of water and would be a major
concern if those cracks break apart or become larger.

To be proactive, Muskingum County EMA & Perry County EMA were contacted by
Village Administrator Jeff Slack. The county emergency agencies need to be aware
of the worse case scenario and discuss a plan moving forward until it is replaced.

We are lowering the level of water inside the storage tank to take some pressure of f
of the walls. Muskingum County Water has also been contacted and made aware of
the situation as they may have to add additional water supply.

The village has been working on the replacement plan of this tank for quite some time
and we will keep our residents updated throughout the process. The village is also
working with the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and our claims adjuster with
UST Insurance Services along with other funding resources.

If you have any further questions or concerns you can call Village Administrator Jeff

Slack at 740-697-7323 ext. 4. M

Teff Slack - ViIIagé Administrator
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